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HARMONY WEEK 
Coral Park is a fantastic school with fabulous cultural diversity.  Next Friday 24th March we will celebrate 
Harmony Day and all the wonderful cultures we have at our school.  Come dressed in your cultural attire 
and be proud of who you are and where you come from.  If you don’t have specific cultural attire, feel 
free to wear orange, as this is the colour that represents Harmony Week, and enjoy the celebration.  If 
any parents would like to come along and share some of your culturally delicious food with your child’s 
class, you can do so from 12:30 to 1:30.  Please note that if you would prefer your child does not take 
part in the food sharing, that is fine.  Just inform your child’s class teacher.  

NAPLAN 
NAPLAN has begun, and we are off to a fantastic start.  It’s important to remind our Year 3 and 5 students that all they need to 
do is try their hardest.  I know they have been working hard leading up to the assessment period to ensure they do the best they 
can.  Thank you to all our staff who have worked closely with these students to lower their anxiety levels and give vital insight 
into the NAPLAN process. 
 

Car Parking  
I understand just how rushed you can be in the morning trying to get your kids to school and then 
continuing on with your day.  However, it’s important to remain safe while dropping off and picking up.  
Our children are our most precious assets and most vulnerable when it comes to road safety, so do the 
right thing and keep everyone safe. 
 

Respect 
Respect for all is a value we hold dear.  I remind all parents, caregivers and visitors to the school to be 
mindful of their language and the way they interact with our staff and other members of the community.  
Thank you to the majority of people who are very respectful, we appreciate it. 
 

Footy is back 
Footy is back for 2023 and I just can’t let the opportunity pass to wish all the football fans in our community the 
best of luck for the season.  To all my friends in our community who are like me and are looking forward to the 
Tigers receiving another Premiership Cup in 2023, be proud very proud, you are part of a fantastic club.  Good 
luck to all who are invested in the season ahead. 

 
Enjoy Life! 
Justin Thompson 
Principal 

  

 

http://www.coralparkps.vic.edu.au


SCHOOL PHOTOS 
School photos are being taken on Tuesday 28th March. 
Please make sure your child comes to school in their clean 
school uniform with their best smile!  

Photos can only be ordered online from Elite School Photography, 
with the login code ESP202515. Additional information is on page 6 
of the newsletter. 
 

EASTER RAFFLE 
Thank you to the families who have returned their raffle  
ticket money to go into our “eggciting” Easter raffle.  
Please help us make this fundraiser a success by  
selling as many $1 tickets as you can. More tickets are  
available from the office and we also appreciate  
donations of eggs and bunnies for our hampers.  
Anyone who makes a donation will receive a free  
ticket. The Easter raffle will be drawn on Monday 3rd April. 
 

SENIOR SPORT 
Please make sure all completed senior school permission  
forms are returned before Friday 24th March. 
 

ICYPOLES 
Icypoles are on sale for $1 from the MPC each Monday, Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Friday. Please bring coins as notes are not accepted. 
 

2023 PARENT CONTRIBUTIONS 
A big “thank you” to the generous families who have already paid 
their $100 Parent Contribution. To make your Parent Contribution, 
please phone the school, visit the office or make a direct deposit into 
the school bank account, including your child’s name as a reference. 
 

School bank details are: Coral Park Primary School 
     BSB 063 250 
     Account Number 009 018 17 

 

Diary Dates 

 

MARCH 
 

Friday 24th March 

Harmony Day 
 

Assembly in the MPC at 2.30pm 

Item by J6/J7 - All Welcome 

 

Tuesday 28th March 

School Photos 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 31st March 

Senior Interschool Sport - away 

CPPS v Rangebank PS 

 

 

 

 

 

APRIL 
 

Tuesday 4th April 

Family Fun Night 

4 - 5.30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 6th April 

Assembly in the MPC at 1.40pm 

Item by the Band - All Welcome 
 

Last day of Term 1 

School finishes at 2.15pm 

 

 

 

 

Monday 24th April 

Term 2 begins 

Be on time to start learning at 9! 

 Birthday Books    

Happy Birthday 
Caitlyn 

    

 

 

 

We hope you enjoyed your 
birthday celebrations. 

Thank you for donating a                 
book to our library. 







 

M11 has had an amazing term so far. We are a 

wonderful bunch of hardworking, thoughtful 

and resilient people. We all try extremely hard 

to be kind to one another, help our friends and 

grow our brains. M11 is very excited to be 

showing off how amazing they are in the 

NAPLAN testing but will be glad when it is   

finally finished. We can’t believe the term is 

almost over, but are excited for what the rest 

of the year will bring.  

SWBPS- So many students are completing their school wide 

positive behaviour charts that Mrs Mac can hardly keep up 

with all the rewards. Well done team, keep following those 

values! 

Mrs Mac tells us it is important to 

read every day if we want to grow 

our brains. In M11 we take that very 

seriously. Most of us are reading 

each night and we would love our 

parents to read with us if they can. 

These outstanding students always 

bring their share book and reading 

journal every day and are well on 

track for their 100 nights of reading. 

A wonderful effort! 

In mathematics we have been 

working on telling the time and 

are making great progress. We 

love using the mini clocks and 

playing time games to help us 

learn. Working with friends 

makes learning so much easier 

and much more fun! 

We love writing in M11. Over the last week we have 

been practicing our persuasive writing technique so 

that we might convince a reader to see our point of 

view. In the big writing sessions, our students have 

shown that they are wonderful at sharing their   

opinion and providing great arguments. Editing and 

feed back is also an important part of writing    

learning. We have been practicing rereading our 

writing so that we can fix any simple mistakes to 

improve our work.  



 

The importance of sleep… 
 

While we know sleep is essential for good health, research shows that many children and young people are not 
getting enough sleep on school nights. This can affect thinking, concentration, memory, reaction times and mood. 
Research shows about 12% of primary school-aged children don’t get enough sleep on school nights.  
The recommended amount of time to sleep for primary school-aged children is 9 to 11 hours. 
 
Signs that your child is not getting enough sleep can include: 

*low mood and irritability during social interactions 
*reluctance or arguing about getting off devices and going to bed 
*falling asleep during the day 
*difficulties waking up for school and sleeping in late on weekends to catch up 
*changes to communicating or interacting at home. 
 

You can help your child to improve their sleep by: 
*establishing a regular sleep pattern and consistent bedtime routine 
*supporting them to avoid using electronic devices such as smartphones and ipads                                              

before going to bed and in bed 
*encouraging your child to exercise and spend time outside in daylight, steering clear                                                        

of vigorous activity in the hour before sleep 
*encouraging them to wind down and relax before going to bed. 

 
For more information on sleep health,  
you can refer to: Sleep tips for children   
 

https://www.sleephealthfoundation.org.au/sleep-tips-for-children.html


 

 

 

Congratulations to the following students who have demonstrated our school values and   

completed their reward charts... 

Milad   J1 

Brandon J1 

Tino   J3 

Yusra  J3 

Luke   J3 

Illyas   J3 

Haniya   J4 

Elyas   J4 

Dayne   J4 

Max   J1 

Setayesh J6 

Shayan   J6 

Toland   S15 

Myrone   S15 

 

Husna  J1 

Ayden  J4 

Jason  J4 

Jacob  J6 

Amir  M12  

Daisy  S15 

Vedh    P5 

Andej    P5 

Daniel    P5 

Summer  P5 

Jayden   P5 

Chase   M11 

Zahra   M11 

Holly   M11 

Kevin   S15 

Coral Park STARS Awards  
Congratulations to the following students for earning classroom awards... 

Aria    J1 For her positive approach to all learning activities. 

Shahidullah  J1 For his determination when writing his recount about making  

    a woodpecker. 

Cooper   J1 For his determined start to year 2! 

Ava-Rose  S15 For her positive attitude towards learning and always sharing  

    her thoughts and ideas. 

Taase   S15 For demonstrating her determination and responsibility by   

    consistently trying her best in learning time.  



 
The Murdoch Children’s Research Institute and Tweddle 
Child & Family Health Service are looking for dads of 
young children (aged 0-4 years) to get involved in a     
project about how to boost the health and wellbeing of 
dads during early parenthood. 

We are inviting fathers living in and around the City of 
Casey Council area to join the study. 

For more information please visit: https://
www.mcri.edu.au/research/projects/working-out-dads 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mcri.edu.au%2Fresearch%2Fprojects%2Fworking-out-dads&data=05%7C01%7CMichelle.Hunt%40education.vic.gov.au%7C43af92b66ae5478f80dc08db1ec3eff3%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C6381
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mcri.edu.au%2Fresearch%2Fprojects%2Fworking-out-dads&data=05%7C01%7CMichelle.Hunt%40education.vic.gov.au%7C43af92b66ae5478f80dc08db1ec3eff3%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C6381

